
A called meeting to discuss hiring of a new Deputy Clerk was held on Tuesday,  
June 26, 2018, at 5:00 P.M. in the Town Hall Council Chambers with Vice Mayor  
Thomas G. Gill presiding.  

THOSE PRESENT                GUESTS 
Thomas Coleman III, Mayor (Absent)                
T. G. Gill, Vice Mayor                         
Ronny C. Worley                               
W. H. Coleman               
J. M. Kirkland                                                                                  
David M. Crowder 
Bill Thompson (Absent)                 
Shirley S. Bowen, MMC, Clerk of Council                  
                                     
Vice Mayor T. G. Gill called the special meeting to order by stating that its purpose was to 
discuss hiring of a new employee for Deputy Clerk.  Since this was a personnel issue, the 
meeting was convened into a closed session.  Councilman Worley read the following:  I move 
that the Town Council hold a closed meeting to discuss the following, as permitted by the 
Virginia Cod 2.2-3711 (A) (1),  discussion and consideration of hiring a new employee for the 
position of Deputy Clerk. 

Upon reconvening, Councilman Worley made the following motion:  I move that the Boydton 
Town Council certify that, in the closed meeting just concluded, that nothing was discussed 
except the matters (1) specifically identified in the motion to convene in a closed meeting and 
(2) lawfully permitted to be so discussed under the provisions of the Virginia Freedom of 
Information Act citied in that motion.  A roll call vote was then taken by the Clerk of Council.   

Ronny Worley Aye    W. H. Coleman   Aye 
J. M. Kirkland Aye    T. G. Gill   Aye 
David M. Crowder    Aye    Bill Thompson  (Absent) 

Councilman J. M. Kirkland moved to hire Angela Ballard-Smith Amos as the new 
Deputy Clerk for the town.  Council David M. Crowder seconded the motion and all members 
voted in favor.   

It is noted that Councilman Thompson arrived at the meeting after the vote had been taken. 

The called meeting was adjourned at 5:25 P.M.   

__________________________________  _______________________________ 
Shirley S. Bowen, MMC    Vice Mayor T. G. Gill 



Clerk of Council  
June 26, 2018 


